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	December 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 191126008
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ): 
I am writing to ask you to please provide figures for the number of Prison Service uniformed operational staff who were granted partial retirement, i.e. reduced hours from 39 hours per week to 19.5 hours per week, for each of the following years; 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018 and 2019. This is to include all the grades as per table below: 
National and North East figures over these grades and years. 
Closed Grades Fair and Sustainable 

Principal Officer Band 5 

Senior Officer Band 4 

Prison Officer Band 3

Your request has been handled under the FOIA.

I can confirm MoJ holds the information you requested for the number of Band 3-5 uniformed staff granted partial retirement and I have provided in the attached excel spreadsheet the information requested covering the period 2015 to 2019.
Our policy on partial retirement is intended to facilitate a gradual move from work to retirement, whilst retaining skilled and experienced staff within HMPPS. 
Where staff are interested in taking partial retirement, they should discuss this with line management as soon as is practicable, to determine whether job reshaping will be possible. 
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